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ICAO issues reminder on 
procedures in the Nicosia
and Ankara FIRs

Against the background of the continuing conflict in Lebanon, combined with the expectation that there will be
an increase in the traffic in the region as humanitarian and relief flights increase, ICAO has issued reminders on
the procedures to be followed in the Nicosia and Ankara FIRs. ICAO reminds operators “as a matter of urgency”
to strictly adhere to the specific procedural requirements at the interface between the two FIRs.

Specifically: While in the Ankara FIR radio contact with Nicosia ACC shall be established at least 10 minutes
before the FIR boundary and likewise when in the Nicosia FIR contact with Ankara ACC shall also be established
not less than 10 minutes before crossing the FIR boundary.

In addition, all flights not operating to or from airports in the area are requested to avoid changing Flight Level to
the maximum extent possible.

In its communiqué, ICAO included a copy of IATA’s Nicosia FIR/UIR Information Bulletin which is attached to this
Safety Bulletin.
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IFALPA provides this data for information only, In all cases pilots should follow their 
company’s guidance and procedures. 

In the interests of flight safety, reproduction of this bulletin in whole or in part is
encouraged. It may not be offered for sale or used commercially. All reprints must

credit IFALPA.


